
29 March 2019

Deputy President Gostencnik
Fair Work Commission
11 Exhibition Street
Melbourne VIC 3000
By email: chambers.gostencnik.dp@fwc.gov.au

Dear Deputy President,

AM2018/21 - Electrical, Electronic and Communications Contracting Award
2010 – Substantive Issues

We refer to the above matter and the directions issued by the Fair Work
Commission on the 19 March 2019.

In its current form, the directions, do not provide Ai Group or any respondents
the opportunity to properly assess any applicant’s submissions or evidence prior
to responding.

We are therefore seeking to have the directions amended.  The amended
directions we seek are to require applicants seeking the substantive claims to
the Award, to file their draft determinations, submissions and evidence prior to
having any respondents file their submissions and evidence in response.

In terms of timing, we suggest that applicants be provided 3 weeks and the
respondents to be given a similar period.

In light of the above, we request that the matter be listed for a short mention
and directions before the Commission for the purposes of hearing from AiGroup
and other interested parties regarding our request.  We are also of the view,
that this may assist the Commission in compressing the days required for the
hearing in this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Vasuki Paul
National Manager – Construction Utilities and Resources


